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Dear Indian Creek Families, 
 
Welcome to the 2020-2021 school year!  We want to extend a warm welcome to 
all of our returning and new families.  The staff is excited to be back at school 
and we look forward to another successful school year at Indian Creek.  We 
know high levels of learning will be achieved by all and our students will have a 
tremendous year! 
 
The mission of our school is: “Success and learning for all every day!”  Our 
vision is: “Through cooperation, collaboration and camaraderie among school, 
family and community, students will become successful, productive citizens in 
an ever-changing society.”  We work every day at Indian Creek to strive to 
attain our mission and vision. 
 
We are pleased to say we are continuing our journey with PBIS this year.  PBIS 
is a school wide positive behavior program.  We have set four expectations for 
our school and they all stem from our district PRIDE rules.  Our four 
expectations are:  We are respectful, we are responsible, we are ready and 
we care.  Our staff has been working to teach our students what each of 
these expectations look like in our common areas such as the lunchroom, the 
restrooms, the hallways, and on the playground.  Posters are up everywhere in 
our school to help remind students of these expectations.  Our staff is working 
hard to notice the positive behaviors from students, and we are all 
acknowledging their positive behavior choices with red thank you notes.  Ask 
your child if he/she has received a paw or a thank you note! 
 
September has proved to be a busy month at Indian Creek as staff and 
students get re-acquainted and settle into a new routine.  It is hard to believe 
that October is already here, but we can feel it in the crisp air and the 
changing of the seasons.  Good communication is important to us in working 
collaboratively to impact student learning.  Please contact us with any 
concerns, questions, or compliments and please watch for weekly updates 
from your child’s classroom teacher as well as the office.   
 
Finally, I would like to thank all our families for being patient as we adjust to a 
new normal.  A new normal at the elementary level is not easy for anyone but 
we are starting to recognize our masked students and building wonderful 
relationships with each of them.  On top of it, we miss seeing the smiling faces 
of all our families as well as our volunteers and all you do for us. 
 
Take care! 
 
Kelly Kretschmar 
 



 

  

SCHOOL HOURS 
8:15 AM First Bell 

8:30 AM School Begins 
3:15 PM Dismissal 

 

Face Masks are  
required at  

school, thank you! 

Due to COVID restrictions we are unable to accommodate forgotten items such 
as ~ water bottles, snacks, library books and homework.  Please remember to 
send these items with your student daily.  Thank you for your cooperation. 
 

 

Keep Your Child Home If…  

• Has a fever (100.0 F without fever 
reducers) or Chills 

• A Cough 
• A Sore Throat 
• Shortness of Breath 
• Difficulty Breathing 
• Muscle or Body Aches 
• Headache 
• Excessive Tiredness 
• Congestion or Runny Nose 
• Nausea or Vomiting 
• Diarrhea 

 
 



 

  

Reduce the COVID Spread at School 

Wear a mask.   Keep your Distance.   Wash your Hands.   



 

  

Students Arriving Late and Leaving Early 

Bringing you child to school late or picking your child up early will look different this 
year.  
 

If you are bringing your child to school late you will need to pull into the parking lot 
off Indian Creek Road and park in a parking space and call the Indian Creek office.  
Once you reach someone in the office, they will send a staff member out to walk 
your child into the building. 
 

If you have to pick your student up early for an appointment, going out of town, or 
whatever the case maybe you will need to pull into the parking lot off of Indian 
Creek Road and park in a parking space and call the Indian Creek office (319.447.3270 
or 319.447.3272).  Once you reach someone in the office please provide a description 
of your vehicle and location as to where you are parked. The office staff will call 
your child from his or her class and walk him or her to your vehicle.  Please allow for 
extra time when picking up your child early from school. Please note we will not be 
able to call students from class and walk them out until you are parked in the 
parking lot.  Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. 
 

Lunch & Recess Times 
 

 

Please see Indian Creek’s lunch and recess schedule listed below.   
 

 

    Grade Level   Lunch Time   Recess Time 

    Kindergarten   11:30-11:55   11:55-12:15 

First Grade   12:00-12:25   12:25-12:45 

Second Grade      12:30-12:55   12:55-1:15 

     Third Grade   11:00-11:25   11:25-11:45 

     Fourth Grade   1:00-1:20      1:20-1:45 
 



 

  

Crossing Guard Safety 
 

Please help us keep our crossing guards and students safe!  Morning 
crossing at the corner of Indian Creek Road and 29th Avenue  
is a very busy time.  Please be sure to watch for  
directions from our crossing guards while you  
are at the intersection.  A few points to remember. 
All vehicles must stop once the crossing guard or  
pedestrian steps into the cross walk and must remained  
stopped until the crossing guard and or pedestrian has  
safely crossed the street and is no longer in the cross 
walk.  Making a quick right-hand turn is not ever allowed  
while the crossing guard or pedestrian is still in the  
cross walk. 
 

To allow our school busses the entire area in front of 
our school to drop students off and be able to turn the 
busses around.  We need to keep this area open and 
free of car traffic for our busses from 8:00 AM until 
8:30 AM.   Parents who will be dropping off children at 
Hand in Hand will need to have them dropped off by 8:00 
AM.  Dismissal is another challenge.  We have 4 busses 
to load after school and will need to have the entire 
parking lot cleared by 2:45 in order to stage the busses 
and load our student safely on the busses.  Thank you 
for your understanding and cooperation in keeping all of 
our Indian Creek students, parents, volunteers, and 
visitors safe. 
 

Front Parking Lot Procedures 



  

Indian Creek Health Office  

Please keep this information handy. 
Indian Creek Health Office Phone Number  
319.447.3273 
Indian Creek Health Assistant: 
 Stephanie Rosendale 
E-Mail: srosendale@linn-mar.k12.ia.us 
Indian Creek District Nurse:  
Marilyn Calcara 
E-Mail: mcalcara@linnmar.k12.ia.us 
 

Linn-Mar Website: https://www.linnmar.k12.ia.us/ 
Indian Creek Website: https://www.linnmar.k12.ia.us/school/indian-creek/ 

Office Contact Information  
 

           Principal: Mrs. Kelly Kretschmar  
                          E-mail: kkretschmar@linnmar.k12.ia.us   Phone: 319-447-3271 
 

 School Facilitator: Mrs. Courtney Skoneczka  
              E-mail: courtney.skoneczka@linnmar.k12.ia.us    Phone: 319-447-3312 
 

 Administrative Secretary: Mrs. Pam Harder  
                         E-mail: pharder@linnmar.k12.ia.us    Phone: 319-447-3270 
 

Guidance Counselor: Mrs. Laura James  
                        E-mail: Laura.James@linnmar.k12.ia.us     Phone: 319-447-3274 
 

Guidance Secretary: Mrs. Kitty Strauser  
              E-mail: kstrauser@linnmar.k12.ia.us       Phone: 319-447-3272 

 

 
  
 
 

Online School Principal: 
Mr. Read 
e-Mail: 
bread@linnmar.k12.ia.us 
Phone:  
319.447.3016 
 

Online Learners 
 

mailto:bread@linnmar.k12.ia.us


  



 

  Ways to Help Our School… 

Traditional Box Tops clips are being phased out of production but may continue to be found 
on many products throughout the store. You can still clip and send them to school. 
Every valid Box Tops clip is worth 10¢ for your school. Make sure each one has a clearly 
visible product acronym and expiration date. 
* All valid Box Tops clips submitted per the Program Rules by a Coordinator(s) of 
(an) eligible, enrolled school(s) will be honored. 
Traditional Box Tops clips are being phased out of production but may continue to be found 
on many products throughout the store. You can still clip and send them to school. 
Every valid Box Tops clip is worth 10¢ for your school. Make sure each one has a clearly 
visible product acronym and expiration date. 
* All valid Box Tops clips submitted per the Program Rules by a Coordinator(s) of 
(an) eligible, enrolled school(s) will be honored. 

Cash 4 Students 
Hy-Vee is running a great donation program again this school 
year.  They will donate $1.00 to Indian Creek for every $200 in 
Hy-Vee receipts that we turn it.  All we have to do is save and 
turn in Hy-Vee or Hy-Vee Drugstore receipts from any of the 14 
local stores. The receipts can be dated anywhere from May 1, 
2019 to April 1, 2020.  This is a really easy way to make money 
for Indian Creek and we don't have to purchase anything other 
than the groceries we would normally be buying!  Please save 
your receipts and send them in to the school office. 

 

AmazonSmile is a website operated by Amazon with the 

same products, prices, and shopping features as 

Amazon.com.  The difference is that when you shop on 

AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% 

of the purchase price of eligible products to the charitable 

organization of your choice ~ like Indian Creek PTO!  For 

more information about AmazonSmile donations, go to 

org.amazon.com  Look for Indian Creek Parent Teacher 

Organization   EIN 21-0572257 

Box Tops For Education 



 

  

PINK NOTES 
   Pink notes are a communication tool sent at the end of the day to students who 

have a change in their typical way home ~ please remember the notes are not 

meant to be a daily communication.  It is best to send a note to your child’s teacher 

in the morning indicating how he or she will be going home if you have a change in 

plans. If you need to call to make a change you will need to call before 2:00 pm and 

know who your child’s teacher is and what their bus number is ~ these are safety 

measures to ensure safety for our students.   We ask that you do not send an e-

mail indicating changes for your children as we cannot guarantee the person 

receiving the e-mail will be able to see the message in time, or they may be out of 

the office for the day, or in meetings.  Thank you so much for your cooperation. 

Cash for Classrooms, part of Casey's Rewards, supports teachers through cash donations to schools for 
the things they need most. Members can turn their points into a Cash for Classrooms donation that is 
directed specifically to the school of their choice. 
 
Casey's Rewards members can search our database of more than 35,000 schools across the 16 states 
that Casey's calls home. 
 
Get started today by signing up for Casey's Rewards and selecting the school you'd like to support! 
Link: https://www.caseys.com/schools 
 

A small act can make a huge difference 
Everyone’s connected to a school in some way. Maybe you work there, or 
have family enrolled in one, or you have a great school in your 
community. No matter the connection, schools and the education they 
provide are important, and anything that can help stretch a school’s 
budget allows them to provide the best education possible.  
 
How it works 
Simply make a purchase of qualifying school supplies, provide your 
school's ID at checkout (in store and online) and your designated school 
will receive 5% back in credits for FREE supplies! 
It's a small act that can make a huge difference. 
 

https://www.caseys.com/schools
https://www.officedepot.com/fm/files/od/promo/2018/week_1/gtbs/0118_qualifyingproducts.pdf?cm_sp=school_supplies-_-givebacktoschools_qualifyingschoolsupplies_-_-&promo_name=school_supplies&promo_id=school_supplies-givebacktoschools-qualifyingschoolsupplies&promo_creative=givebacktoschools_qualifyingschoolsupplies


 

  

Indian Creek PTO has a Facebook page!  Please follow the link below and *like* our page 
to receive updates and reminders from Indian Creek PTO! 

https://www.facebook.com/Indian-Creek-PTO-132334564071200/ 
Thank you for your support of Indian Creek! 

October Virtual PTO Meeting 
When: Monday, October 12th   Time: 6:30 PM 

 
 

 
 

The Indian Creek PTO Needs You! 
We would love to have you join us at one or all of the  

Indian Creek PTO VIRTUAL meetings this year.   
 

Monday, October 12th, 6:30 PM 

Monday, November 9th, 6:30 PM 

Monday, December 14th, 6:30 PM 

No January meeting scheduled 

Monday, February 8th, 6:30 PM 

Monday, March 8th, 6:30 PM 

Monday, April 12th, 6:30 PM 

Monday, May 10th, 6:30 PM 

PTO Communication 
If you would like to be added to the PTO e-mail list, please send 
an email to indiancreekpto@gmail.com. PTO is a separate 
organization from Indian Creek, therefore, unable to acquire e-
mail addresses from the district database. We need your help 
to supply us with your e-mail information so we can keep you 
up to date on our activities, PTO minutes, and various other 
communications throughout the year.  
 

https://www.facebook.com/Indian-Creek-PTO-132334564071200/
mailto:indiancreekpto@gmail.com


 

  



 


